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         Wolviston Primary School
Head Teacher - Mrs C Haycock B.A.(Hons)

                               The Green, Wolviston, Billingham, Stockton TS22 5LN

                               E-Mail wolviston@sbcschools.org.uk

                               Tel: 01740 644374
20th March 2020
Dear parent/carer,

You have registered your child as eligible for a childcare at Wolviston Primary. They are children who are vulnerable and children whose parents are critical to the Covid-19 response and cannot be safely cared for at home. I know that some of you have indicated that you do not require a place yet but I thought it would be useful for you to know what is planned at the moment.  
The school day begins at 8.45 am and finishes at 3.05 pm. Please note if your child usually attends nursery a.m. then they will still only be able to attend the morning session. 
All children will be required to bring to school on Monday (or whichever day they are starting)  any work sent home by the class teacher in their learning packs. They will also require a packed lunch, a snack and a water bottle. Please could you make sure they have their P.E. kit too. 
Please note the situation may change daily and we will alert you to this asap. Your child may be sent to another nearby school if we do not have sufficient cover. Also you must adhere to the government guidelines which state:

“if you live with others and you are the first in the household to have symptoms of coronavirus, then you must stay at home for 7 days, but all other household members who remain well must stay at home and not leave the house for 14 days. The 14-day period starts from the day when the first person in the house became ill.”

From Monday, we will no longer allowing parents/carers into the main part of the school. Staff will be on the yard to greet your child and we ask you to avoid contact with staff where possible. The best way to speak to a teacher or myself is by telephone or email. 
I will update you at least weekly wherever possible and if I am unable to do so then Mrs Whitehill or another member of the team will. 
Please rest assured we will take good care of your child and we make sure that school is calm and happy place. 

Kind regards

 Mrs Katie Haycock (Head Teacher)[image: image10.jpg]
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